
 

                                                                          

        HALL FARM CHRISTMAS SHOP 
                               Newton on Trent, Lincoln LN1 2LL 

 

 QUALITY CHRISTMAS TREES  

Nordman Fir,  Norway Spruce and Blue Spruce 

Trees available from 27 November - delivery can by 

arranged 
 

 TREE AND HOME DECORATIONS 

 INDOOR AND OUTDOOR LIGHTS 

 GIFT WRAP AND BAGS 

 FRESH WREATHS AND HOLLY  

 

OPEN EVERY DAY FROM 

WEDNESDAY 18TH NOVEMBER  

10am – 5pm  

                 Early morning or late night opening by appointment         
 

                             Helping you prepare for Christmas in a safe Environment 
  

               Tel. 01777 228215 or 07879 885379 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      TRIO 
Harby, Thorney & Wigsley Newsletter 



Harby Parish Council Update 

Clerk 
As I write this, the last article for the year, the whole country has just emerged from lockdown again.  
Thankfully the children were in school this time round and students remained at college or university.  
There has also been several recent announcements that there are vaccines which are looking 
promising and that this virus will in the long term not be the killer that it has been this year, but it will 
take time for all the necessary authorisations to be given and then an immunisation programme to be 
rolled out to the whole of the country.  Thanks therefore must go to everyone for doing their bit for 
helping to ensure that our community has experienced very few cases of infection, your assistance 
with ensuring that this remains the case until everyone has been vaccinated is greatly appreciated. 
Once lockdown finishes, Nottinghamshire is once again being placed into Tier 3, but this means more 
new rules to understand as it is not the same as the tier 3 we were in previously.  These rules will be in 
place until 16th December at the earliest, when the Government has stated a review will take place. 
There is also a 5-day window starting on 23rd December for small family/friends gatherings over 
Christmas, although caution should be taken.  Whilst 3 households can meet for those 5 days, it is not 
a different 3 households on each day!  Please consider carefully who you will meet up with.  Whilst this 
festive season will be different from anything we have known before, we have to be mindful of 
everyone’s safety.  I hope that you make the most of whatever you decide to do. 
This seems an appropriate point to thank all those volunteers who has gone the extra mile over recent 
months, to help a neighbour, do some extra shopping, pick up prescriptions etc.  But let us not forget 
those key workers, who often have been forgotten, such as lorry driver, factory workers, farmers – 
without whom food would not have reached the shops and therefore our tables.  There have been so 
many key workers (too many to mention) working extremely hard in the background to try and keep 
everything running throughout this year, with little or no recognition as they are not on the front line like 
the NHS – our thanks also must also go to them, for their hard work during this very difficult time. 

Access to Faster Broadband 
Are you struggling with slow speeds, does it seem to get slower and slower, when you would like it to 
get faster and faster?  There may be an opportunity to get speeds in the village increased, but it is 
necessary to find out who is potentially interested in such a service.  There are some subsidies 
available, but to achieve the greatest benefit, as many addresses as possible of who would like to 
access a faster service are required.  Daniel has kindly offered to liaise with BT on behalf of the Parish 
and you may have seen his post on Facebook.  If you haven’t yet contacted him, please register your 
interest with him, making sure to let him know your address and whether it is a business or residential 
line.  He can be contacted via email dhowitt101@gmail.com or phone 0775 223 7856 

Winter Weather/Grit Bins 
As the cold weather now seems to be set in, the Parish Council have taken delivery of winter salt.  This 
is for everyone to use on the roads and footways around the village – not for private drives.  We have 
checked that all the grit bins around the village have salt in them, but if you find one that is empty, 
please let us know and we will get it topped up.  Please stay safe this winter, with less vehicles than 
normal on the roads, they are likely to be more slippery than usual in cold weather! 

Parish Website/Social Media 
Please keep your eyes on the website http://www.harby-notts.org.uk and Facebook for further Parish 
information between TRIO publications.  Why not sign up for the email alerts, for news and events 
straight to your inbox?  Did you know this is also where the TRIO can be found in digital format? 

The next Ordinary Meetings are at 7:30pm, Thursday 17th December 2020 and Thursday 4th February 
2021, via zoom, and the public are welcome to attend (the link for the meetings is published on the 
agenda).  Please see the notice board or the website nearer the time for the full agenda.  Minutes of 
previous meetings will be placed on the website as soon as possible following their approval. See you 
soon. 

Caron Ballantyne, Harby Parish Clerk    01636 893342    
 ParishClerk@Harby-Notts.org.uk www.harby-notts.org.uk

mailto:dhowitt101@gmail.com
http://www.harby-notts.org.uk/
https://d.docs.live.net/bc8eb8200f1b19ee/Trio/2018/ParishClerk@Harby-Notts.org.uk
http://www.harby-notts.org.uk/


 



 
High Street 
Collingham 

Newark    NG23 7LB 
Tel: 01636 892156 

Email: collingham.medicalcentre@nhs.net 

 
 

SURGERY OPENING HOURS 

Monday – Friday 8.00am - 6.15pm   

 

 
 

For Appointments telephone: 8.00am – 6.15pm 
For Prescriptions telephone: 10.00am – 12.00pm 

 

 
CHRISTMAS 2020 - CLINIC TIMES 

 
 

Monday 21 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 
Tuesday 22 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 

Wednesday 23 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 
Thursday 24 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 

Friday 25 December – CLOSED 

 
Monday 28 December – CLOSED 

Tuesday 29 December  – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 
Wednesday 30 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 

Thursday 31 December – 8.30 am – 5.30 pm 
 Friday 1 January – CLOSED 

 
Our communication with patients relies on current information.  If your personal details change, 

including telephone numbers, please let the practice know.  Thank you. 
 

Out of Hours Service is provided from 111 when the surgery is closed.   
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Village Clubs & Organisations Contact List 
 

HARBY Parish Council - Caron Ballantyne - 01636 893342 – ParishClerk@Harby-Notts.org.uk 
Bowls Club - Carol Dallamore – 703461 
Playing Field - Steve & Diane Hogg – 704702 
Village Hall - Jayne Rose - 703510 Janet Medley - 703304  
Queen Eleanor School - Mrs J Wallace/Lisa Lister - 703428  
Newsletter - Ann Williams - 703766  
Bellringers - Jayne Rose - 703510  
History Group - Louise Herrick - 703662  
Parent Toddler - Katie Walker - 703897  
Heating Oil Syndicate - David Rose - 703510  
Friends of Queen Eleanor - Cora Jones - 07860641795  
Nottinghamshire Police - Martin Stannard - 07910 336903 
Non Emergencies - 101  
Harby CLP - Janet Medley – 703304 - contacthwithvillagehall@gmail.com  
Craft Circle - Sue Paine - 702518  
C of E East Trent Admin - Christine Hasman - 01636 679105  
TH&W Voluntary Car Scheme - Clare Welfare - 07717 178800  
WIGSLEY CLP - Clive Thompson - 702014  
THORNEY CLP - Anna Dennison – 702748 
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